
 
 
 
 
 

April 29, 2021 
 
Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:  
 
I am requesting funding for Monrovia Public Safety Critical Communications Replacement 
Project  in fiscal year 2022.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Monrovia, CA, located at 415 S. 
Ivy Avenue, Monrovia, CA 91606. 
 
The funding would be used to replace outdated radios that are currently in service. The funding 
requested will provide 81 portable (handheld) radios, 28 mobile (vehicle) radios, and 38 
vehicular chargers across our public safety departments. The project will allow a radio for each 
safety position on front-line emergency vehicles. Additionally, the project will replace existing 
vehicular chargers so that they are compatible with the new radios and will allow the 
installation of bank chargers at headquarter and sub-stations.  
 
 I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
      Sincerely, 

 
Grace F. Napolitano 
Member of Congress 

 


